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10.2 Snow crab (Chionoecetes opilio) 

Based on the fact that Norway and Russia are responsible for taking effective measures with 
a view to managing and conserving the snow crab population on their continental shelves, 
the parties reaffirmed their intention to collaborate on research on snow crab in the Barents 
Sea. 

The catch quotas for snow crab in Russia are distributed to Russian legal entities through 
allocation agreements for quota shares for the capture of aquatic biological resources. 

The S110 crab is, in accordance with Russian law, a quota-regulated living resource on the 
Russian continental shelf. The snow crab fishery is carried out in accordance with 
agreements to allocate shares within the limits of annually allocated quotas on the Russian 
continental shelf. In this context, Russian users may not catch snow crab on their quotas off 
the Russian continental shelf. 

The Parties reaffirmed their intention to discuss access to the Parties' fishing vessels for the 
capture of snow crabs on their parts of the continental shelf, as defined by the Agreement 
between the Kingdom of Norway and the Russian Federation on maritime delimitation and 
cooperation in the Barents Sea and the Arctic Ocean of 15 September 2010. 

The Russian party announced that it is not possible for Norwegian vessels to catch snow 
crab on the Russian continental shelf at a quota set by the Norwegian party. 

The Russian party informed that in accordance with Russian law, foreign vessels may not 
catch snow crab on the Russian continental shelf without the Russian party having allocated 
a crab quota to the foreign state concerned on the basis of a government agreement. 

11. Regulation of the shrimp fishery in 2021

The parties took note of available information from Norwegian and Russian researchers 
regarding the stock situation for shrimp in the Barents Sea. 

There has been a significant increase in shrimp catches in recent years, but it is unclear 
whether the increase will continue. 

The parties expressed concern that some vessels from third countries use collection bags 
outside the shrimp fishery in Smutthullet, despite the fact that the relevant flag states are 



obliged to limit the involvement of other species in the shrimp fishery through NEAFC rules 
on the use of sorting grids. The parties agreed to continue working to stop this. 
 
The parties agreed that the closure of fields for shrimp fishing should be carried out on the 
basis of data on the mixing of fry of halibut, cod, haddock and redfish (S. mentella and S. 
norvegicus). At the 47th session, the parties agreed to ask ICES to evaluate the effect on the 
redfish stocks (S. mentella and S. norvegicus) of various intervention criteria for redfish in 
the shrimp fishery, but ICES has not finalized the request. 
 
The Russian party announced that it plans to fish for shrimp throughout the range in 2021. 






































